
PRINCIPALS:  Please Share These Minutes with Your Athletic Director 
Regular Meeting of PIAA District 6 – November 7, 2007 

  
Call to Order of the November 7, 2007, Meeting 
Chairman Wotkowski called the meeting of the District 6 Committee to order at 3:30 PM at the 
Hollidaysburg Area Senior High School. Present were: Raymond Wotkowski, Alberta Ake, 
Craig Butler, Ralph Cecere, David Crumrine, Kathy Getz, Charles Glasser, Donald Hosterman, 
Kim Hubler, Michael Hudak, Gary Jubas, Thomas Kakabar, Norman Krumenacker, Vince 
Nedimyer, James Price, Dean Rossi, and Kenneth Salem. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
On a motion by Alberta Ake and Dean Rossi, the minutes of the October 2, 2007, meeting was 
approved. 
 
Financial Reports 
On a motion by Vince Nedimyer and Thomas Kakabar, the Committee unanimously approved 
the August District 6 Financial Report.  
 
On a motion by Charles Glasser and Kathy Getz, the Golf financial report, presented by Dean 
Rossi was approved. 
 
On a motion by James Price and Michael Hudak, the Cross County financial report, presented by 
Donald Hosterman was approved. 
 
On a motion by Kathy Getz and Ralph Cecere, the Field Hockey financial report, presented by 
Kim Hubler was approved. 
 
Sportsmanship 
Good sportsmanship is something that is taught, modeled and reinforced. Michael Hudak and 
Kath Getz reviewed the below-listed disqualification forms.   
 
Soc  Bishop McCort player  serious foul 
Soc  Hollidaysburg  player  striking at opponent’s legs 
Soc Cambria Heights coach unsporting comments 
FB  Penns Manor coach unsporting comments 
FB  West Branch player  punching opponent 
FB  Moshannon Valley player  punched opponent 
FB  Juniata Valley player  profanity toward official 
 
Eligibility Hearings  
There were no eligibility hearings. 
 
Information 
On a motion by Dean Rossi and Craig Butler, District 6 will continue their agreement with 
District 5 in field hockey, football, volleyball and soccer. 
 
Northern Cambria will be adding swimming to their athletic program. 
 
On a motion by Kim Hubler and Donald Hosterman, the District 6 Committee approved the 
Laurel Highlands Athletic Conference Championships in volleyball and basketball. 
 
 



Foreign Exchange Eligibility Hearings 
On a motion by Kenneth Salem and Thomas Kakabar, the following students have a J1 VISA 
and were approved to participate in sports: 

Christian Chapa Mexico   Blacklick Valley 
Hu Hui Quing China   Hollidaysburg 
Tamami Kawashiro Japan   Forest Hills 
Torsten Berger Germany  Central 

  
The Next Meeting 
The next meeting of the PIAA District 6 Committee will be held on  
Wednesday, December 5, 2007, at the Allegro Restaurant, Altoona, PA at 3:30 PM.   
  
        Respectfully Submitted, 
        Sherry Montgomery   
                   Sherry Montgomery 
                                                    Secretary/Treasurer 


